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OPPOSITION TO LITHIUM BATTERY STORAGE FACILITY 

I live just above the proposed site for the battery storage facility and am vehemently 
opposed to a facility of this nature in this location. First of all, it is a fact that my home 
and all my neighbors are sliding down the hill due to the instability of the land. Secondly, 
we have had numerous fires in the hillside adjacent to me and live in an area with 
overgrown and unmaintained brush year after year. Our fire risk has been elevated this 
year by the state! Thirdly, we are in a highly populated area with numerous homes, 
wildlife, horses, trees, train tracks and freeway surrounding me, making the risk to lives 
even greater. ENGIE mentioned that employees will be remote due to risk of their 
employees....then why is it okay for it to be near us??? Other concerns....There is no 
escape route in case of an emergency, the opportunity of a terrorist attack is not far-
fetched and the risk of EMF associated with increased power lines has also not been 
debunked as a health concern (i.e. cancer).  
 
There are more appropriate sites for this facility. Since the state is pushing this agenda 
and has taken control away from the local cities, perhaps it could use state land such as 
San Onofre, which is already plumbed for this type of facility.  
 
On a side note, I am horrified that companies/organizations have been bribed to support 
this project in this location. Saddleback College took the bribe and The Ecology Center 
did not!. How many others have been offered money to support this???? Plus, 
approximately 390 out of the 400 individuals that signed in support of this project did not 
live anywhere close to this facility. These things should be investigated before this 
application goes any further as the "support" is not legitimate! It opens the door for 
lawsuits....  
 
PLEASE PROTECT US AND OUR HOME AND DO NOT SUPPORT THIS COMPASS 
PROJECT!!! THANK YOU!!! 


